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From: Tombs Steve <Steve.Tombs@networkrail.co.uk>
Sent: 17 April 2018 12:04
To: Jordan, Mike <michael.jordan@arcadis.com>
Cc: Hrusa, Jason <jason.hrusa@arcadis.com>; Dinah Kenneth <Kenneth.Dinah@networkrail.co.uk>; Qureshi 
Mohammad <Mohammad.Qureshi@networkrail.co.uk>
Subject: RE: UPDATED 3-6 Spring Place, Kentish Town

Hi Mike,

Further to our discussion in the progress meeting, Network rail requires all development in the proximity of
operational railway to compliance with network rail company and railway industry standards. One of the main 
requirements is the safe and uninterrupted operation of the railway. We have reviewed your proposed design 
(attached) and commented, particularly on the appearance of the building i.e. the façade and the metal claddings. 
As you are aware, the railway is electrified with 25kV Overhead Line Equipment (OLE) which has its own high 
voltage electrical safety and restricted requirements. For these reasons Network Rail recommended to consider 
the use of non-conductive material for the building façade and the cladding system with no or restricted opening 
towards the railway elevations and the removal of the metal façade indicated in your proposal. We also drew your 
attention to the danger of flashover from the high voltage overhead lines, which can jump onto any conductive 
material in the close proximity.

The other aspect which we recommended was to consider the effect of solar reflection (glint and glare), any light 
pollution (daylight, sunlight, background lighting camouflage and overshadowing etc.) which can affect the train 
drivers’ view and produce the false railway signal hence produce a safety hazard in the safe operation of the 
railway.

All façade solutions must have a safe access and maintenance strategy and consider the previously noted 
operational safety requirements. The current proposal seems to have addressed most of the safety issues and 
also mitigated the hazards to the railway and the prospective buyers or users.

Kind Regards

Steve Tombs
Scheme Project Manager
Anglia Route Asset Management
Network Rail 11th Floor
One Stratford Place
Montfichet Road
Stratford
London
E20 1EJ

 Int: 085 68511
 Ext: 020 3356 2511
 Group Fax: 012 1345 4282
Mobile: 07932 910 148
 steve.tombs@networkrail.co.uk

This email and any files transmitted with it are the property of Arcadis and its affiliates. All rights, including without limitation copyright, are 
reserved. This email contains information that may be confidential and may also be privileged. It is for the exclusive use of the intended 
recipient(s). If you are not an intended recipient, please note that any form of distribution, copying or use of this communication or the information 
in it is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. If you have received this communication in error, please return it to the sender and then delete the 
email and destroy any copies of it. While reasonable precautions have been taken to ensure that no software or viruses are present in our emails, 
we cannot guarantee that this email or any attachment is virus free or has not been intercepted or changed. Any opinions or other information in 
this email that do not relate to the official business of Arcadis are neither given nor endorsed by it.

 


